

American Board for Certification in Orthotics, Prosthetics & Pedorthics, Inc.

330 John Carlyle St., Suite 210, Alexandria, VA 22314 | Phone: 703-836-7114 | Fax: 703-836-0838 | abcop.org

May 8, 2017

Board of Directors

Eric Ramcharran, CPO President

Deborah Merritt Plescia, CPO President-Elect

Larry D. Word, CPO, FAAOP Secretary-Treasurer

Christopher J. Fairman, CPO Immediate Past-President

Dennis W. Dillard, C.Ped., CTO

Director

Jeanine Doty, CPO, CFm, RN Director

Rachel A. Friddle-Johnson, CPO Director

> James H. Hughes, CP Director

Dennis J. Janisse, C.Ped. *Director*

Stephanie D. Langdon, CPO, FAAOP Director

Anthony Sertick, Jr., JD Director-Public Member

Anthony C. Ward, CPO Director

James H. Wynne, CPO, FAAOP Director

> Catherine A. Carter Executive Director

Robert D. Hackett, Chair Charleta B. Tavares, Vice-Chair Members of Ohio Senate Finance, Health and Medicaid Subcommittee

RE.: H. B. No. 49

Chairman Hackett, Vice-Chair Tavares and members of the Senate Finance, Health and Medicaid Subcommittee. I am writing on behalf of the American Board for Certification in Orthotics, Prosthetics and Pedorthics, Inc. (ABC), which is the national certification and accreditation body for the orthotics, prosthetics and pedorthics (O&P) profession. ABC supports the current Ohio licensure requirements and is concerned that bill HB 49 includes a complete repeal of the licensure requirement in Ohio.

It is our understanding that this action is an effort to lower regulatory costs and to create a more business friendly environment in Ohio. Unfortunately, eliminating the O&P licensing requirements will have an adverse effect on the citizens in Ohio in need of O&P care. If the O&P licensing requirements are repealed, the patient protections embodied in those requirements will be swept away. Appropriate licensure and certification creates a high standard for those individuals providing O&P patient care. ABC strongly supports protecting the Ohio licensure requirements. Licensure is an appropriate mechanism to hold healthcare professionals to standards that ensure the patients we serve receive safe and effective care.

Earlier versions of HB49 contemplated combining multiple boards under a newly created board. ABC believes this option is a viable means to lower regulatory costs but would maintain patient protections established when Ohio passed its licensure requirements. We urge the Subcommittee to strike the language repealing the O&P licensure requirements. If you have any questions please contact the me at (703) 836-7114, ext. 216, or by email at sfletcher@abcop.org.

Sincerely,

Steve Fletcher, CPO

Director, Clinical Resources

Steve Fletcher cao.